
 

May 4, 2018 
 

 

 

 

The Honorable Susan Wagle, President 

Senate Committee of the Whole 

Statehouse, Room 333-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 

Dear Senator Wagle: 
 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 461 by Senate Committee on Ways and Means 
 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 461 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 

 SB 461 would make technical corrections to reconcile conflicting amendments to statutes 

that were amended more than once during the current and prior legislative sessions.  The bill would 

require the Division of Motor Vehicles of the Department of Revenue to include a question on the 

Driver’s License Application that asks if the applicant is willing to be listed as an organ, eye, or 

tissue donor.  Additionally, the bill would add the crime of aggravated internet trading in child 

pornography of a child less than 14 years of age to the list of crimes requiring a mandatory 

minimum term of imprisonment of not less than 25 years.  
 

 The Kansas Bureau of Investigation, Department of Revenue, Sentencing Commission, 

and Office of Judicial Administration indicate that enactment of SB 461 would have no fiscal 

effect.   
 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Larry L. Campbell 

 Chief Budget Officer 
 

 

cc:  Linda Kelly, Corrections 

 Ashley Michaelis, Judiciary 

 Lynn Robinson, Department of Revenue 

 Scott Schultz, Sentencing Commission 

 Shelia Sawyer-Tyler, KBI  


